## ST ANNE'S RC PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL

CLARENDON ROAD AUDENSHAW MANCHESTER M34 5QA

**HEADTEACHER: MRS A DUFFY** 

TEL: 0161 370 8698 FAX: 0161 371 1964

E-MAIL: <u>head@st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk</u> WEBSITE: <u>www.st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk</u>



Friday 1st March 2024

#### **HEADTEACHER'S NEWSLETTER**

## **Year 6's Class Mass for Lent**







On Tuesday our wonderful Year 6 led us in a Class Mass for Lent. It was lovely to share Mass with many parents, parishioners and members of our St Anne's Community. The theme of the Mass was good conquerig evil. Next Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> March, Year 5 will be leading the Class Mass at 9:15am in the School Hall. Please do come and join us-you are all very welcome.

#### **Caritas In Action**





This week is Caritas In Action Week here at St Anne's. On Wednesday afternoon our Caritas team were invited to attend a session at St John Fisher RC Primary School in Ashton. Our Caritas team discussed how we can give a little extra during Lent. They have already started planning how they can help our community, especially during this season of Lent. Thank you St John Fisher!

## Safe Squad









Yesterday afternoon, 'Safe Squad' came in to work with our Year 6 pupils. The pupils were involved in 3 different workshops, exploring e-safety, emergency aid and dealing with peer pressure. The activities were really hands-on, very engaging and relatable. The children looked at keeping safe on the streets, transitioning from year 6 to 7, bullying, keeping safe in summer around open water, and much more. The online safety section focussed on social media, online gaming and also socialising on any form of social media, particularly around who we are talking to i.e. strangers, keeping safe when posting on social media, cyber bullying and grooming.

#### Georgraphy In Year One







Year One have been using atlases and globes to locate the United Kingdom in their current Geography unit.

# Rugby at Aldwinians



We currently have several pupils who have recently joined Aldwinians Rugby Club and are really, really enjoying it! Dave Taylor from the club, delivers our Rugby after school club on a Monday night. They are currently wanting new members from Year 4 so if you are interested please ring Andy Coxhill on 07903496624.

## Mother's Day Afternoon Tea

Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> March is Mother's Day. Our wonderful PFA are hosting an afternoon tea in the School Hall. This event always proves very popular so please make sure you secure your tickets!



**Extra- Curricular Clubs** 

Monday - Multi-Sports for Years 1 & 2

-Rugby for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

<u>Tuesday</u> – Cheerleading and Street Dance for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

Wednesday - Cheer and Street Dance for Years 1 and 2

-Performing Arts for Rec-Year 6

-Italian for Key Stage Two

Thursday – Football for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

Friday - Multi-Sports for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

## **Attendance**

Last week our whole school attendance was 95.23, just below our whole school target of 96! We do ask that all children are in school by 9am. If you are late, please accompany your child into the main entrance and sign your child in on the ipad.

Reception	94.07%
Year 1	94.72%
Year 2	95.9%
Year 3	95.4%
Year 4	96.7%
Year 5	95.94%

Year 6	94.04%